APPENDIX 1    

TRAFFIC GROUP MEETING 7TH August 2012
Present: Cllrs Andrew Parr, Caroline Collier, Sara Randall Johnson, Mr Mike Brown and a student.

Sara explained the problem with the County roads, which are classified A B & C.

A road is good and will always be maintained first. It costs £57m to maintain the roads.

There was £4m damage after the recent floods, the County has to find £1.7m of this, the rest is funded by Central Government but this has to be spent before September. Mike Brown said that the ‘high speed’ routes such as the Hair & Hounds to A3052 although a B road would be maintained.

There was a long discussion over Clay Lane, we asked if something could be done to divert the water into the ditches and also clear the ditches regularly. Mike Brown said the ditches are the responsibility of the landowners.

Queen Street re-surfacing, date to be confirmed.

Junction at top of Mounthill, Mike Brown will speak to Mr Brian Hoare about this, he though the repairs were in hand.

Dropped kerbs, taken on board by Highways, they usually like to do these I pairs, we have suggested by the Bank, outside the Town Hall passageway, which is the disabled access to the Town Hall.

King St parking by entrance to Garden Shop & Tannery, Highways have agreed there is a problem and looking into a solution.

The damaged footpath in Colyford is in hand.

StopLine Way is on hold for the time being. County are prepares to assist with the design and costs, the Burgesses to continue working with the land owners in seeking permission from the Environment Agency and the Railway Authorities, The money set aside for the Toucan crossing can be transferred to the off-road section. Sara promised technical back up & funding.

